
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 16, 2020  

 
Present:    Margo Connors, John Strasser, Richard Bielefield 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Chief Ho-Sing-Loy, Chief Clark 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

There will not be a Select Board meeting on Monday March 23, 2020.  The net board meeting is 

TBA.  The Select Board Office is taking calls and emails on Tuesday and Thursday between 9-12.  

The Crapo Building is closed to the public until further notice.  The Town Clerk and Tax Collectors 

Office will be open by appointment only.  Renewal registrations should be mailed in.  823-8516 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Mark Spire Map 210, Lot 10.1 Garnet Hill Road. 

 

The board signed the MS-232 Fund Voted at Town Meeting for the DRA. 

 

The board signed the assessing contract as updated by Purvis & Associates with recommendations 

from the DRA. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to appoint Mr. Strasser as Chairman of the Board, Seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Margo will respond to Save Forest Lake in regard to their request for support.  It is too late for a 

town wide vote.  That would have needed to be done at Town Meeting.  The board can write a letter 

of support. 

 

The board and CHIEF CLARK and CHIEF HO-SING-LOY reviewed the emergency management 

policies in place.  Littleton Regional Healthcare has a number where you can call with medical 

questions and speak with medical personnel. 603-575.6400 The board made the decision to close the 

Town Offices.  Chief Clark has a list of citizens that may need assistance.  Chief Clark also has a list 

of volunteers willing to help out. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of March 9, 2020 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM.  The next regular scheduled meeting is 

TBA. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 


